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Back Country Horsemen of UtahðSouthwest Chapter 

What a great presentation we had at our 

September meeting with Dr. Ron 

Johnson sharing a wealth of good, 

common-sense information for 

equestrian owners. We all learned 

something new and useful. If you missed 

it, you can see the video recording on our 

Facebook page as well as recent posts at 

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ

./I¦Φ{ƻǳǘƘǿŜǎǘΦ We use Facebook as 

well as email blasts to keep members 

informed of current activities. 

Our chapter has its website up and 

running and full of useful information. 

Check it out: https://

www.bchusouthwest.org. Click on one of 

the links, such as Service Projects or 

Monthly Meetings and Educational 

Presentations or Monthly Trail rides 

and you will see several projects. Click 

on one of these for more details about 

that subject. Pretty cool.  This is still a 

work in progress and we welcome your 

suggestions on how to make 

improvements.  

The September chapter ride was hosted 

by Mike and Kathy Duvall. It was a 

perfect day with terrific company. The 

Duvalls were gracious as usual and I 

thank them for all the work they did to 

get their obstacle course reconstructed 

after all the rain. We also have Paul 

Sloane, Jeanette Blasdell and several 

others to thank for getting the burger 

burn up and running.  

Our October ñrideò is being held a 

week later than usual, on October 21, 

due to the Senior Games being held on 

our usual weekend. We, again, will be 

holding another obstacle course event 

at Reinmakers Equestrian Park, South 

1550 West, St. George, UT. The 

Jacksons recently sold the facility to 

Wes and Kortney Becksted (I hope the 

spelling is correct) and they kindly 

agreed to continue hosting this super 

fun event.       (Continued page 4)  
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Marking the trails for our members 

Monthly Ride! 
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 Sunshine and Sunflowers Ride Enterprise 
September 9, 2023 
By Debbie Grise 

 

Imagine riding the trail and encountering a metal snowman, pool noodles hanging from trees and bright 
colored lawn chairs scattered about. You have most certainly arrived at Mike and Kathy Duvallôs Ranch in 
Enterprise. 
A beautiful day combined with a special ride awaited the ten riders attending this event. The day began on 
the obstacle course. It required crossing the bridge, pole weave, stepovers, mailboxes, bird houses and 
walking by numerous metal artworks. All the horses and riders did great. 
Next we worked our way up the hill on a guided ride onto the BLM Land surrounding the ranch. 
The ride traversed the hillside with rocky areas filled with Juniper & Pinion pines and spectacular valley 
views. Our ride ended up in a flat grassy area with rolling hills and fields of Sunflowers. 
This particular area is home to several groups of wild mustangs that are often spotted by Mike and Kathy. 
Following the ride everyone attended the ñBurger Burnò. Paul Sloane was our grill master who cooked 
everything to perfection. Jeanette Blasdell assisted with all the toppings and set up lunch for us. A special 
thank you to our gracious hosts Mike and Kathy Duvall for hosting BCHSW. Riders attending the ride and 
luncheon were Mike and Kathy Duvall, Paul and Bethany Sloane, Tammy Engenes, DeAnn Fieselman, Lin 
Hokana, Larry and Freddy Dunn, Jeanette Blasdell, Debbie Grise and Jarice, Brett and Salina Butterfield. 
 
 

 


